
File No. 22-0052 
 
PERSONNEL, AUDITS AND ANIMAL WELFARE COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the number of 
sworn officers performing civilian functions and recommendations on further minimizing this practice 
including increasing hiring for civilian positions. 
 
Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Buscaino – Rodriguez – Lee): 
 
INSTRUCT the Los Angeles Police Department, with the assistance of the City Administrative Officer 
(CAO), to report on the number of sworn officers performing civilian functions and provide 
recommendations on further minimizing this practice including increasing hiring for civilian positions. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial 
analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 

(Public Safety Committee waived consideration of the above matter) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on February 16, 2022, your Personnel, Audits and Animal Welfare Committee 
considered a Motion (Buscaino – Rodriguez – Lee) relative to the number of sworn officers performing 
civilian functions and recommendations on further minimizing this practice including increasing hiring for 
civilian positions. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the recommendation 
contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PERSONNEL, AUDITS AND ANIMAL WELFARE COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
KORETZ:  YES 
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 
BONIN:  ABSENT 
 
LV 4/29/22 
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